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Toby Muresianu
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It's shocking that in the middle of a housing crisis people would
rather see an ugly fast-food building preserved than to see people
housed. I think it's also important to note that housing delayed is
housing denied, and the over 1 year this application has
apparently been held up by this malicious and frivolous request
has meant people who would otherwise have lived here instead
struggling with higher rent payments, moving to worse locations,
etc. The process of landmarking should be reexamined if it is
prone to such abuse, and the city of LA - ranked the #1 least
affordable housing market in America -needs to quickly dismiss
nuisance declarations like this if it wants to do right by its often
struggling, rent-burdened citizens.
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This whole process is shameful. It's a malicious effort to landmark
a property in order to block the construction of new housing,
including units reserved for low income households. The people
who filed this HCM should be ashamed. This building isn't even
used as a Chili Bowl anymore, and it's one of five such buildings
in the city! It's not special. Preserve one of the others if you like,
or have the people who want to landmark this one pay to move it
somewhere it won't block housing for dozens of LA households --
or just tear it down. Look at it. We can't reward these kinds of
cynical attacks on our city and its residents. Please reject this
HCM application.
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Comments for Public Posting: Public housing is in a shortage crisis right now. Please stop saving
old unnecessary buildings for preservation and convert them into
affordable housing.



